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30 March 2022 
 
 
General Manager 
Engineering/Water Manager 
 
Via email 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
 

OWUA CONDITION ASSESSMENT OF EXISTING GROUNDWATER BORES INSW FUNDED PROJECT 
 
As you are aware, some member councils are participating in an INSW funded Condition Assessment 
of Groundwater Bores.  
 
Some of those member councils wished to have the scope of this funded project changed to include 
works rather than investigation.  
 
An initial approval of that scope change was conditionally agreed to, however, on further discussion 
with the funding party it has become apparent that the change of scope being requested deviates too 
far from the original scope of the project both financially and technically to meet the criteria for a 
scope change.   
 
As such, it is my advice to the members that we part with this project and terminate it at Task 2.  
 
Notification of how we wish to proceed is required to be provided no later than COB Wednesday 6 
April 2022 and as such, I request anyone that has a comment or wishes to object to the termination 
of the project to please contact me no later than Monday 4 April 2022. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 

 
 
 
DOUG MOORBY 
Chairperson Orana Water Utilities Alliance 
 
 


